The Scrawl Friday, 14 June 2013

Dear Parents/Caregivers,

School Accounts

Thanks to those families who have paid their school accounts and those who have arranged to pay by instalment which ever way it is much appreciated to have the accounts cleared or clearing. This is a gentle reminder that a little paid often helps to clear the account.

Swimming Pool Keys:

We are still awaiting the return of pool keys. Please get these back ASAP. We have only received 3 back - 5 to come!

Welcome:

Sadly we fare-welled Rachel on Wednesday. We thank her for the time that she spent here at Sherenden and Districts School and wish her all the best for the future. Thank you all for making Rachel's last day a pleasant one! The shared lunch was phenomenal and we gave her a voucher from My World to get some canvas prints of her children done. This is something she had wanted to do since Term 1. We have Katrina Lee to replace her until the end of the year. Katrina does however have shoulder surgery booked for the last week of this term.

NYLD:

Trish and I accompanied our Year 7/8 students to the Young Leaders Conference which was held last Tuesday in Palmerston North. The speakers were amazing and we were all invigorated by the experience. A special Thank You to Trish for taking time out of her busy schedule to come with us! Also a BIG Thank You to Sherenden Bus Society and Waiwhare Bus Company for their support with transport and fuel.

Working Bee:

We wish to thank all the volunteers who have helped to restore the school house to its former glory. We are certain that Jenny-Lee, Sashayne and the girls will be quite comfortable living there. We welcome and wish them all the best. Thank you once again for supporting our school.

Fire Station Trip:

As mentioned in our small notice last week, we are off to the Hastings Fire Station on Wednesday, 19 June. The children will be picked up from home by bus and delivered home by bus after. The two drivers will be Jillian and Leigh. They will be in contact with the parents on their list to work out pick up times. Attached to this notice is a list of who is on each bus. Following the Fire Station, we will be heading to Ocean Spa for a hot swim! Your children will need their togs, a towel, goggles if they wear them, school uniform, lunch and a drink bottle.

Uniforms

A request from all the staff- could you please NAME you child's uniform, particularly their fleece.

Hockey:

Year 1/2 Funsticks play at 8:30am. You can arrive 5 minutes before your start time. Year 3/4 Development Mini sticks play at 9:30 and Year 5/6 Kiwi Sticks play at 9:30am. Please be there 25 minutes before your game. This is the last time I will send home the time! PLEASE look it up on hbhockey.org.nz.

No practice Wednesday 19 June for Year 5/6 team! Kelly Shergold has kindly offered to come in and take hockey practice on Friday lunchtimes for the Year 3/4 team and any Funsticks who would like to join in.

CONGRATULATIONS STUDENTS OF THE WEEK



Week 4 Senior Room

Kym Sedcole

For being a great role model

for others!



Week 4 Junior Room

Zak Helmore for participation.

You are becoming a great

member of our class!



Week 5 Senior Room

Maggie Higgins

For contributing well in our

Tornadoes report.



Week 5 Junior Room

Mitchell Paton

For using some amazing alliteration in his writing.

Sports Reports

HOCKEY

Year 3/4 Sherenden Sweepers

8 June v's Napier Central. We lost 6-0. Player of the Day was Angus Niblett

Year 5/6 Sherenden Sweepers

8 June v's Porrit. We lost 9-4. Player of the Day was Margot Russell.



8 June Hastings Tigers (Toby Higgins) vs Hereworth. The team won 48-25.

COMMUNITY NOTICES:

WAIWHARE DISTRICT REUNION

A Waiwhare District Reunion is being organized for Saturday, 20 July. Please pencil that date on your calendar. More details and registration forms will be available soon.

We need contact details for anyone who has lived in the district or who has had some association with Waiwhare, so please email waiwharedistrict@gmail.com to add your contact details and those of anyone else who was part of the district—we would hate to miss anyone out.

Alternatively you can phone Suz Bremner on 8742744

RECIPE BOOKS AVAILABLE

The Otamauri Play Centre parents have created an amazing recipe book which has been published. It is available for purchase at a cost of \$20.00 from the office at Sherenden and Districts School. Your support of this fundraising venture is appreciated.

MESSAGE FROM:

Sherenden Hall Society Inc.

12 June 2013

Dear Resident,

Our local Sherenden Hall is looking for more supporters and you can help in many ways: including becoming a member, attending the AGM to help with ideas and by booking the hall for your parties, events and clubs etc.

As you know as a home owner, buildings need continual input and Sherenden Hall relies on the contributions of its local members and hire fees to continue to be viable.

For a minimum contribution of \$30, you would help ensure the viability of the hall and receive discounted hireage.

The original part of the Sherenden Hall was built in 1920 and subsequently has had a chapel and supper room added. It has seen many memorable occasions and most locals have celebrated in the hall one way or another!

It is currently used by the local children from Sherenden and Districts School for a variety of events plus there are regular morning aerobics classes and occasional meetings. The hall is available for hire at very reasonable rates plus the trestle tables and chairs can also be hired for outside events.

Best wishes

Mark Harris

Chairman

For further information please contact:

Mark Harris on 8742845 or Anne Yule on 8742813 or email Anne, yuler.a@xtra.co.nz

Sherenden Hall membership application form

Your name:

Your address:

Your phone numbers: home _____ mobile ____
I wish to contribute: \$30 \$50 \$100 Other: \$_____

Your payment can be returned with this form or pay online to account

01-0650-0014340-00 using your surname as a reference.

In all cases please return this form to Anne Yule (Secretary and Treasurer)

1472 Crownthorpe Settlement Road, RD9, Hastings or email to <u>yuler.a@xtra.co.nz</u>

IMPORTANT Dates:

17 June	BOT Meeting 5:00pm in the Staffroom AND Katrina Lee starts in the Senior Room
19 June	Fire Station 7 Ocean Spa Visit
21 June	Assembly
12 July	Assembly. Last day of Term 2
29 July	Term 3 begins at 9.00 a.m.

PERMISSION SLIP

Email: office@sherenden.school.nz Phone: 06 8743738 Fax: 06 8743741